
Various Speed Limit Reductions: – 
D4012 Burpham Lane, A3100 Clay Lane, A3100 London Road, B2234 New Inn Lane and 
D4013 Merrow Lane in Burpham, and B2234 Merrow Lane and B2234 Park Lane, Merrow. 
 
Statement of Reasons 
 
Lower speed limits can help to reduce collisions and improve safety for all roads users. It has been 
shown that the slower a vehicle is travelling, then the less likelihood there is of a serious or fatal 
injury occurring. It is expected that by introducing lower speed limits, this will help reduce vehicle 
speeds and improve safety and accessibility for all road users including pedestrians, cyclists and 
equestrians, and support sustainable travel more generally. 
 
 
It is proposed to reduce the existing speed limits as detailed below: - 
 
Decrease of speed limit from 30mph to 20mph: 

D4012 Burpham Lane, Burpham (from 30m northwest of A3100 London Road roundabout junction 
to junction with Clay Lane). 

D4012 Churchfields, Burpham (entire road). 

D4012 Howard Ridge, Burpham (from the junction with Burpham Lane to boundary line between 
house numbers 12 and 13). 

 

Decrease of speed limit from 40mph to 30mph: 

A3100 Clay Lane, Burpham (from the boundary line between house number 17 and 18 in 
Churchfields to the Clay Lane roundabout at the junction between Clay Lane and London Road). 

A3100 London Road, Burpham (from Clay Lane roundabout to the junction between London Road 
and Great Oaks Park). 

 

Decrease of speed limit from 50mph to 30mph: 

B2234 New Inn Lane, Burpham, from the existing 30/50 terminal signs at a point approximately 25m 
east of the eastern boundary of 63 New Inn Lane to the junction with Merrow Lane). 

B2234 Merrow Lane, Burpham, (from the junction with New Inn Lane to the roundabout at the 
junction between Merrow Lane and Park Lane). 

 

Decrease of speed limit from 50mph to 40mph: 

B2234 Park Lane, Merrow, (from the roundabout at the junction between Merrow Lane and Park 
Lane to the roundabout at the junction between the A246 Epsom Road and Park Lane). 

 

Decrease of speed limit from 60mph (national speed limit) to 40mph: 

D4013 Merrow Lane, Burpham, (from a point approximately 25m south of the apex of the bend 
outside house number 312 London Road to the junction between Merrow Lane and New Inn Lane). 

 
Speed limit assessments have been carried out on the above roads following the processes set out 
in Surrey County Council’s Policy Setting Local Speed Limits. 
The above proposed speed limit reductions comply with the policy and are supported by Surrey 
Police and Local Members to be reduced as proposed. 
 
 
 


